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Dear Parents/Carers,

Welcome back to St Aidan’s !  As we embark on a new academic year, I want to take this opportunity
to extend a warm welcome to both new and returning families. It is an honour to be the Headteacher
of such a wonderful school community, and the whole St Aidan’s staff team are excited about this
academic year . 

Welcome Back to a New School Year!

A Fresh Start
The summer break has provided us all with a much-needed opportunity to relax, recharge, and
reflect on the past year's successes and challenges. Now, as we step into a brand-new school
year, I am filled with hope and excitement for what lies ahead.

Continuing Our Partnership
At St Aidan’s, we strongly believe in the importance of a strong partnership between parents,
teachers, and our amazing pupils. Together, we can create an environment that nurtures the
growth and development of every child. I am confident that by working hand in hand, we can
achieve great things this year.

Building on Success
It is with great pride that I reflect on the accomplishments of our school community in the
previous year. Our dedicated staff, supportive parents, and enthusiastic students have all played
a significant role in our success. I want to express my gratitude for your unwavering commitment
to your child's education and their overall well-being. We hope to build on our partnership with
Hope’s Therapy Dogs , Ann Rawsthorne Peer Massage, Happy Hands Keyboard Tuition , St Helens
Music Service, Gilchrist Sports,  St Helens Chamber and not forgetting our amazing Church St
Aidan’s  

Hopes and Dreams
As we begin this new school year, I encourage you to dream big and set high aspirations for your
child. Our dedicated team of teachers  are ready and eager to provide a challenging and
supportive learning environment. We will foster a love of learning, encourage curiosity, and instill  
our school chrisitan values of Hope, Love, Friendship , Forgiveness,  Truth and Perseverance.  
These are values that will guide our students throughout their lives.
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Communication is Key
Open and clear communication is vital in ensuring the success of our partnership. I encourage
you to reach out to us with any questions, concerns, or suggestions you may have. We value your
input and look forward to working alongside you to create the best possible educational
experience for your child.

Upcoming Events
As the new school year gets underway, we have an exciting range of events and activities
planned. From parent workshops to school trips, each experience will serve to enhance your
child's learning journey and create lasting memories. Please stay tuned for further details and
ensure that you mark the dates in your calendar.

 

This week the whole school have been looking at the story of the Magical Yet. We have
discussed a positive growth mindset and how we may not be able to do things YET but
we can learn to do things. Please talk to your child about this and encourage them to

keep on trying and practising. 



Permissions for School

During this year, we would like to share our fantastic
work, experiences and events through our Facebook,

Twitter, local newspapers and school website.

Before we can do this we need to ask parents for
their permission.  

In the next week, parents of children from Year 1 to
Year 6 will receive a permissions survey through

School Spider.

Please complete as soon as possible so that we can
update our records and share our fabulous work.

The permissions are for photos and work to be used
on the school website, local newspapers, social

media and working partnerships.

Permission has already been given for Nursery and
Reception.



Please share with family, friends and local community.    
There will be a raffle with prizes donated from local

businesses. 
Tours of school will also be available for any

prospective parents.
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Our Beacon Curriculum can be found
on the school website. Click here...

https://www.billingestaidans.co.uk/page/beacon-curriculum/50083


 xt

Dates for your Calendar 
Please also see below some key dates that are

happening in school.
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 Dates for your Calendar 
Please also see below some key dates that are happening in

school.
 September 2023

11th September 2023                  Reception photo by Wigan Observer 
10am

15-17th September 2023            Y6 PGL Weekend

21st September 2023                  St Aidan’s Sports Day

26th September 2023                  European Languages Day - French Day children can come dressed in blue,
                                                            white and red.

29th September 2023                  09-30 - 11.30am Macmillan Coffee   Morning

October 2023

10th October 2023               Hello Yellow Day - Young Minds

11th October 2023                Meet  the Teacher in class 
3.40 to 5.30pm

17th October 2023                 Monster Phonics Parent 
1.30 - 2.30pm                           Workshop (Reception)

19th October 2023                 Monster Phonics Parent
1.30 - 2.30pm                           Workshop (Year 1)

School closes on the evening of Thursday 26th October 2023 for October Half Term.

November 2023

School re-opens on Monday 6th November 2023

14th November 2023                       Y6 Learning to Work

15th November 2023                        EYFS Open Afternoon and Evening
1pm to 6pm

17th November 2023                         Children in Need Day
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 Dates for your Calendar 
Please also see below some key dates that are happening in

school.  (continued)
 

December 2023

5th December 2023                    Y6 Learning to Work

6th December                              EYFS Nativity (Nursery)
2pm
7th December                               EYFS Nativity (Reception)
2pm

8th December 2023                   Christmas Jumper Day/School Christmas    Lunch and Father 
                                                          Christmas visiting.

13th December 2023                  KS1 Nativity Year 1
2pm

14th December 2023                  KS1 Nativity Year 1
2pm

20th December 2023                  KS2 Carol Service in Church

21st December 2023                    School closes on the evening of 21st December 2023.

January 2024

8th January 2024                    School re-opens

6th February 2024                  Young Voices  Concert/Trip (Manchester)

8th February 2024                  Safer Internet Day 

February 2024

9th February 2024        School Closes in the evening for half term holidays.

19th February 2024      School re-opens.
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 Dates for your Calendar 
Please also see below some key dates that are happening in

school.  (continued)
 

March 2024

5th March 2024           Parents Evening

6th March 2024           Parents Evening

7th March 2024           World Book Day 
7th March 2024           TellTale Books Pop Up Shop
3.30pm to 4pm.

28th March 2024         Easter Egg Hunt in school

28th March 2024         School closes in the evening for Easter Holidays

April 2024

15th April 2024             School re-opens

May 2024

2nd May 2024                  Inset Day 
6th May 2024                   Bank Holiday
8th May 2024                    KS2 SATS
24th May 2024                  School closes in the evening for holidays

June  2024

4th June 2024                   School re-opens
10th June 2024                Year 1 Phonics Screening  (all week)

 10th June 2024               Year 4 Multiplication check (all week)

17th June 2024                  Sports Week

20th June 2024                 Infant Sports Day (afternoon)

21st June 2024                  Junior Sports Day (afternoon)



School Admissions Calendar



Class  Attendance
Week commencing:  Monday 4th September 2023 

Reception              100 %
Year 1                      97 %
Year 2                       97 %
Year 3                       99 %
Year 4                       94 %
Year 5                       96 %
Year 6                      93 %

INCREDIBLE RECEPTION 100% on your first week - ice cream next week  !

 



Universal Credit and net earnings are no more than £7,500 per year (£616.67 in your last
assessment period, £1,233.34 over last two assessment periods or £1,850 over last three
assessment periods)
Income Support
Income-based Jobseeker's Allowance
Income-related Employment and Support Allowance
Support under Part VI of the Immigration and Asylum Act 1999
The guaranteed element of Pension Credit
Child Tax Credit (provided you are not also entitled to Working Tax Credit and have an annual
gross income, as assessed by HMRC, of no more than £16,190)
Working Tax Credit 'run on' - paid for 4 weeks after you stop qualifying for Working Tax Credit

Your child will be eligible for free school meals if you (or your partner) are in receipt of any of the
following:

Children who get paid these benefits directly, instead of through a parent or guardian, can also
get free school meals.

Once eligible, your child will continue to receive free school meals in primary or secondary school
until they finished their current phase of education i.e. primary (Year 6) or secondary (Year 11).  
From 1 April 2025, if your child moves between primary and secondary school you will need to
reapply for free school meals.

Apply for free school meals

Pupil Premium

Your child's school will also receive additional funding if you are in receipt of a qualifying award
listed above. It is therefore important that you claim free school meals and the pupil premium
even if your child does not wish to take a school meal or your child is in Reception, Year 1 or Year 2
and already receives an infant free school meal.

In previous St Helens Council have provided vouchers to parents to help when
your child is on a school holiday. To be eligible for the vouchers you must be in

receipt of benefits based free school meals.

IF YOU LIVE IN A SURROUNDING LOCAL AUTHORITY - YOU WILL NEED TO
COMPLETE THEIR FORMS WHICH CAN BE FOUND ON THEIR WEBSITE.   

Applying for Free School Meals

https://onlineforms.sthelens.gov.uk/victoriaforms/Viewer-VicForms.asp?user=anon&Form=FSM+CLAIM+3.wdf


Sports 
Extra Curricular Clubs start next week with Gilchrist Sports.

Please see below form which has been given to children to bring
home.

PE Days - we will notify you by School Spider for
School updates on PE Days







SEND Support
There are a number of support groups and play groups that take place weekly in

the Wigan area.  The are inclusive activities for children with SEND.

http://search3.openobjects.com/kb5/wigan/fsd/results.page?familychannel=5_2&sr=0

For children and families who live in the Wigan area, Wigan also offer a
number of services and activities for children with SEND.

Please click on the link below to access the A-Z Directory of what's on offer.

https://www.wigan.gov.uk/Resident/Education/Special-Educational-Needs-and-Disability/Local-
Offer/Young-Person/Things-to-do/Index.aspx



Our school runs a Breakfast and After School Club. It is open
from 7.30am to the start of the school day and from the end of

the school day to 5.30pm. It is operated by St Aidan's staff.

Costs: Breakfast Club - £4.50 per child.
After School Club - £6.00 per child (more than 1 sibling is £5.50

per child)

The fees are payable through School Money and should be
cleared at the end of every half term.

To book or amend places - please send an email to
staidansb@sthelens.org.uk or phone the school office on 01744

678042

The new booking form for Tuesday 5th September to Thursday
26th October 2023 is available from club. A copy of the booking

form is shown on the next page. 

Breakfast and After
School Club

mailto:staidansb@sthelens.org.uk




Welcome to St Aidan's PTA. We are a committee of parents, teachers and
friends - who meet every term in school. 

We are a charitable group, established to raise money, support the school,
create a community and make a difference to our children.

Our PTA have previously organised Summer Fayres, School Discos, Christmas
Activities and raffles. We are constantly looking for new fundraising ideas. 

In the past they have helped fund the purchase of new technology, playground
equipment and presents for children. As you can 

imagine the list is endless.

Each year, as our children move on to the high school we lose some valuable
support. We would love to gain new support to continue enabling our children

to enjoy the benefits that the PTA brings.
Your support is really valuable to our children and always appreciated.

If you would like to join our committee please contact Mrs Sutcliffe, School
Business Manager on staidansb@sthelens.org.uk.

Thank you.

PTA @ St Aidan's

FUTURE EVENTS:   to be confirmed ......


